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MEETING WITH SENATOR DEAN SMITH   -   2.30pm Thursday 20th May 2021
Below are several issues that we would like to discuss with the Senator during this meeting.    Of course, it is very likely that the Senator will have some issues of his own that he would like to talk about.

These are not in any order of preference

· DEEMING RATES:   First created in 1996 and are updated several times each year.   Up until 2013 the RBA Cash rate was always higher, or equal to, the upper limit (currently 2.25%) Deeming rate.   Since 2013 the upper Deeming rate has remained fairly static (some small changes), but the RBA Cash rate has plummeted down to 0.10%

· the 2.25% is way out of kilter with rates applicable to term deposits etc.

· we are seeking a lowering of the upper limit down to 1%

· WORK TEST:   This is due to be partially abolished on 1 July 2022 but access to concessional personal deductible contributions for individuals aged 67 to 74 will still be subject to meeting the work test   -   why is this so ?
· we would like to see the Work Test abolished completely
· EX-COMMONWEALTH PENSIONS:   The SCOAWA organisation has been campaigning for some years to have the CSS, PSS and the 1922 schemes treated in the same manner as other superannuation schemes regarding the treatment of tax issues
· currently these pensioners pay full tax on receipt of their pensions

· superannuation pensions (general community) are tax free for those over 60

· this is said to be because their superannuation fund paid 15% tax on earnings

· the CSS/PSS etc. pensioners paid full (marginal rate) tax when paying their subscriptions throughout their working life

· they paid much more (well over 30%), than the general community who paid into superannuation before tax was calculated  i.e.  a generous tax concession

· the 1922 scheme was closed in 1976, the CSS scheme was closed in 1990 and the PSS scheme was closed in 2005

· these are all very old schemes and should not be confused with the current schemes that are available to current government employees

· THE NDIS SCHEME:   It is accepted that the costs involved are a concern to the government but we ask that people over the age of 65 be covered by this legislation
· the over 65s are required to pay the specific levy of 0.5% so they should be covered
· the alternative is to exempt those over 65 from paying this specific levy
· REFUNDABLE ACCOMMODATION DEPOSITS (RADs):   Currently the maximum permissible interest rate (MPIR) for the non-payment of a RAD is 4.01%

· when compared to the RBA Cash rate of 0.10%, Deeming rates of 0.25% and 2.25%, the 10 year Bond rate of 1.7% and the CPI (1.1%) this figure of 4.01% is too high

· a thorough review needs to take place with the objective of lowering the 4.01% down to a more reasonable figure   -   around 2%

· secondly, recent publicity has suggested that the RADs should be abolished

· we ask that no changes be made to offering Age care recipients the choice of taking either a RAD or becoming involved in the Daily Accommodation Payment (DAP) scheme.
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